
                                                  BROOKFIELD CONSERVATION COMMISSION

                                                     Minutes of December 4, 2013 meeting

Present: Tom Giguere, Tom Hill, John Nelson, Richard Peckham, Jean Jones, Terry Jones-Alternate, 
William Nelson-Selectman’s Representative

1. Call to order at 6:05 PM

2. There were no public comments

3. Minutes from the October 2, meeting were presented. Motion to accept by Tom Hill and 
seconded by Dick Peckham.  Motion passed. There was no November meeting due to the 
commission attending the Moose Mountain Regional Greenways (MMRG) Gathering on 
November 7, 2013.

4. Mail consisted of a bank statement from Meredith Village Savings showing a balance of 
$2586.28 in the Conservation Fund. Also received a copy of a letter from NHDES in regards to a 
building permit for a garage on Pinkham Way.

5. Old Business:  The meeting with MMRG and the Conservation Commissions of surrounding 
towns on Nov 7, 2013 was reviewed. All agreed it was very informative. Thanks were extended 
to Richard Peckham for his submission on the commission’s behalf of a very informative letter 
that was printed in the town newsletter.

6. New Business: Moose Mountain Regional Greenways is looking for a volunteer board member to
represent the Town Of Brookfield. Our current member Dulcie Lavender is retiring. Tom Giguere 
presented an interesting article on the Quabbin-Cardigan conservation project.

7. Selectman William Nelson notified the commission of a noon coffee at the town offices on 
December 14, 2013 being put on by the Stafford Regional Planning Commission (SRPC) to discuss
“New Hampshire Future”.

8. The planning board reported that they had formed a sub-committee to work on the zoning 
questions in regard to Mouse Mountain LLC recreation area.

9. The date for the next meeting will be January 1, 2014.

10. Meeting closed at 6:50 PM

Respectfully submitted___________________________________

Thomas Hill


